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Having entered the second half of the spring term, 
we are now midway through the academic year.  We 
are always keen to improve what we do and make our 
campus and school the best they can be.  That’s why it’s 
important to review and evaluate what we do by listening 
and actively asking what we’re doing well and how we 
can improve. We welcome feedback and ideas from 
everyone. Whether you’re a pupil, intern, parent/carer, 
member of staff, governor or partner, your views count!

It’s been great hearing from pupils and interns as part 
of the Horizon Campus Council and the wider School 
Council. They’ve shared thoughts on what could be done 
differently to help improve their college experience and 
have influenced our behaviour strategy and the rules at 
college. They’ve also put forward ideas for extra-curricular 
enrichment activities (e.g. cycling & dodgeball). We are 
grateful to Ms Skarpellis for coordinating both councils 
and promoting pupil voice across the school.

We’ve had some really helpful feedback from parents 
about a number of areas including how we communicate. 
As a result, we’ve implemented a one-page KS5 calendar 
– thank you to Ms Borge for your suggestion! You can 
also find this on our website.

In the coming months and years we have plans to expand 
our post-16 provision at Horizon further - starting with 
introducing a pre-internship programme next September. 
We would appreciate your continued feedback so we 
can work together to shape what we do. Our efforts 
help make West Lea an extra-ordinary school building 
life-changing communities.  Please feel free to get in 
touch directly with your comments and suggestions 
kcharalambous@westleaschool.co.uk 

Kika Charalambous
Horizon campus

PUPIL ACHIEVEMENT

EVENTS & KEY DATES

National Careers Week

7th - 12th March 2022

Red Nose Day (Comic Relief)

Friday 18th March 2022 

End of Spring Term (1:30pm)

Friday 1st April  
Parent/Carer Coffee morning at Haselbury 

Campus with a focus on preparing for 
adulthood.

Thursday 24th March (9am - 11am)  

It’s All About Us!
Congratulations to Ruslana in Packham class who came up with the 
winning entry for naming Enfield Council’s SEND pupil engagement 
groups.  A judging panel, made up of managers and directors from 
Enfield Council, parent representatives, and young people from 
the Bell Lane SEND Youth Club, voted for the name ‘All About Us’. 
Great idea Ruslana!

The next challenge will be creating a logo to go with the name.

The ‘participation squads’ will act as focus groups that the Joint 
Service (Early Intervention Support Service and Cheviots Children’s 
Disability Service) and other council officers can work with to carry 
out surveys and other forms of engagement. For example, they 
will support our ‘Play and Leisure’ survey and can also help find 
out children and young people’s views on the EHCP processes, 
transport, and community safety. 

Juliet, Watson class

For her consistent hard work in class at college.

Abdi, Adams class

For his input and honesty in class discussions.

Hasan, Packham class

For a great effort with his class work.

Jake, Fury class

For his great participation and teamwork in all 
work experience activities.

Matthew, Wiltshire class

For improving and progressing with his classwork 
this term.

Cyle, Piper class

For his improved engagement in class.

CAMPUS 
UPDATE 

Firatcan, Piper class

The whole Arnold Class

For a great start to his work placement.

For their great manners, politeness and good 
behaviour on a café trip

HORIZON


